From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 20 August 2013 14:39
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 13/00191/TCA
Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 2:39 PM on 20 Aug 2013 from Mr Richard & Maureen Woollacott.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	North Arms Inn Mills Lane Wroxton Banbury OX15 6PY 

	Proposal:
	T1 x Flowering Chery - Fell T2 x Lawson Cypress - Fell T3 x Leyland Cypress Hedge - Fell 

	Case Officer:
	Jon Brewin 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Richard & Maureen Woollacott

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Honeysuckle Cottage Mills Lane, Wroxton, Oxfordshire OX15 6PY


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	These trees are in the curtilage of a listed building in a conservation area. The building is a public house which we understand the new owner has ambitions of converting into one or more houses. The trees in question form part of the pub garden and are an important part of the rural charm of the area near the Abbey. The Lawson cypress in particular is a mature specimen and the cherry is beautiful tree. This is a conservation area because there is a balance between the beauty of the buildings and their surroundings. All trees appear to be very healthy so it seems that the purpose behind this application is to clear the land to facilitate building if Mr Martindale were to be given planning permission for change of use. Surely this tree felling should be refused until a decision on the (not yet submitted) change of use application is made. Once the trees are gone, they are lost for ever whatever the future use of the building.


